Minutes
GREENBRIER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTA
Date | time October 11, 2022 at 6 PM | Meeting called to order by Hannah Leatherman 
Principal Report	
The walkathon was fun.  Everyone appreciated the t-shirts.  It was a great day for the walkathon.  
STARS program began last week.  There are rewards and STAR cash that can be earned.
Everyone is looking forward to Trunk or Treat.
Book Fair is December 5th through the 9th.  Family night will be December 8th from 5 to 7.  Would PTA like to do an activity for kids while their parents are shopping?  It could be something for the holidays. 
One School, One Book begins March 2nd as a part of Read Across America.  
Treasurer Report
We have a current balance of $10,270.05.  The PTA recently made a donation to the school for $2,000 to help cover the cost of field trips for the students.  We also spent $800 for “One School, One Book.”  The t-shirts for the walkathon cost $2289.60.  We received over $2500 for the pledges and $3750 in donations from sponsors.  
Old Business
· By-laws- A copy of the by-laws was sent to members to be reviewed after going over them last month.  It was discussed what would happen if there is a snow day and the PTA meeting needs to be canceled and determined that a meeting could be held the following week because we would have the 3 days’ notice required to reschedule the meeting.  Brittany motioned to pass the By-laws and Christina 2nd the motion.  The By-laws will now be sent off to Free State PTA.
· Membership- Amy reports that there are 53 members total at this time.  The membership information will also be sent off to Free State PTA.  
· Walkathon- The day was successful.  It was a fun day and went smoothly.  Through the pledges, $2590 was raised by the students.  With sponsors, we raised $3,750.  It was brought up that we could use some of this money for teachers if there is a need for outside toys.  Dr. Bishop will consult the teachers and report back next month.  Guidelines for sponsors were also discussed.  No vulgar business names are allowed to be displayed on the shirts, but no other rules apply. 
· Playground Equipment- The swing and slide have been ordered.  The swing has been delayed a few times.  
· Trunk or Treat- At this time, 150 children have RSVPed for the event and we have 19 trunks lined up.  Prize for the winning trunk has been purchased.
· Square 1 Art- The artwork has been sent off.  We should get paperwork back on October 21st to be sent home with students.  Online ordering will take place until November 2nd.  All orders will be shipped to home this year.

New Business
· Jimmy John’s Restaurant Night- We will do a fundraiser at Jimmy Johns on December 7th from 4 to 8.  We will earn 20% off every order that evening.  
· Yearbook- Keri is heading up the yearbook this year with 3 parents.  They will be meeting on Thursdays from 2:30-3:15. The first deadline for the yearbook is December 15th.  The cover art needs to be made by then.  Flyers for the 5th grade parents will go out soon to find the 5th grade student helpers.  
· Cookie Trays- We will plan staff cookie trays for December 20th.  Parents can drop off cookies that morning, as early as 6 AM.  We will also have some parent volunteers the night before from 6 to 7 to take any cookies for those that cannot drop off in the morning.  We will need to make a flyer and a signup available on Sign Up Genius.  
· Skate Night- February 19th from 4:30-6:30 will be our first choice.  If not available, February 10th from 6-8 would be another option.  We will contact the skate rink to book.  
· Spring Fundraising Ideas- Brittany volunteered to contact Bonnie’s at the Red Byrd to see if they would be interested in doing a spring restaurant night there.  We are open to other fundraising ideas, as well.  
· School Spirit Store- The school spirit website is still open and taking orders.  We will post about ordering again before it closes.
· Trunk or Treat- We will post a reminder about the paperwork being due soon so we can get a final head count.
· Book Fair- Ms. Tuya attended to inform us about the upcoming book fair.  There are 2 book fairs a year.  In the fall book fair, she receives 50% of what is spent to buy books for the school library. In the spring, she passes that onto the students and books are buy one, get one.  They would like to do a STEM night at the spring book fair. The PTA was asked to do some kind of craft or activity at the fall book fair.  We will look into options and report back at the next meeting.  Because it is in early December, we could do some kind of holiday or winter related craft.  
Next Meeting
November 7th at 6 PM is our next meeting.  We will meet in the library of the school.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:05. 
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